Cnrensen 3
o’réémmvg "ol
FIY

CLUMBER CRIER



CONTENTS

Clumber Spaniel Club of Canada Officers

President’s Message

Editor'sMessage

Newsletter Information

2023 & 2024 Current Standings in Conformation Titles
Awarded

Membership

Treasurer’s Report

Atlantic Directors Report

Clumber Chronicles - Paws & Prints

2024 National Specialty

Updates & Tib Bits

Rescue Update & Website

This Issues Feature - Interview with Laurence Giguere
Feature Rescue Clumber - Eugene's Journey Remembering
Donald Wells

Tribute to Bacardi

New Member Highlight - Sandy & Sonya Baird CSCA Health
Foundation

Next Newsletter Dates

O 00 N O 1 b W

10-11
11-12
12
13
14
15
16-17

18
19-21
22
23
24
25



CLUMBER SPANIEL CLUB OF CANADA
2023/24 Officers

President:

Shannon Van Norman | CKC#831164

53221 RR262 | Spruce Grove, AB | T7Y 1A4

T: 780237 1160 | E: tricklecreekclumbers@gmail.com

Vice-President:

Denise Branch | CKC#871046

3313 CON #3 RR4 | Harrow, ON | NOR 1G0

T:519 982 4705 | E: bluesouthlabradors@gmail.com

Treasurer:

Catherine Maltby | CKC#391813

53 Poplar Place | Edson, AB | T7E 1N5
T:780 278 7969 | E: cscctres@outlook.com

Secretary:

Kyrsten Adams | CKC# 0438473

15 Main Street Site N Box 10 RR#1 | Fairbanks, NL | AOG 2R0
T: 709 628 7806 | E: seagirtnewfs@yahoo.com

Directors:

Erin LeBlanc | CKC# 1172998
148 Kinsac Rd | Beaver Bank, NS | B4G 1C5
T: 902 864 9486 | E: erin-leblanc@hotmail.com

Signy Thordarson | CKC# 0976051
246 Overdale St. | Winnipeg, MB | R3J 2G3
T:204 832 2283 | E: esthord@shaw.ca

Anne Smith | CKC#1250661
9393 Short Line | Tupperville ,Ontario| NOP 2MO
T: 250489 0089 | E: anbar@bell.net

John Dzerdz| CKC #1242155
2416 MclLeary Cres. N | Medicine Hat, Alberta| V1C 575 -
T:- 403-581-6610 | E: springer_spaniel_man@gmail.com
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Clumber Spaniel Club Members,

| hope this message finds you and your furry companions in good health and high spirits.
As we embark on another exciting chapter within our club, | am thrilled to share some
updates and plans for the upcoming year.

Firstly, | am delighted to announce that Denise Branch has graciously taken on the
responsibility of writing our club newsletter. Her passion for our beloved Clumbers and
her dedication to keeping our members informed and engaged make her the perfect fit
for this role. | have full confidence that Denise will bring fresh perspectives and creative
ideas to our newsletter, enriching our club communications for the benefit of all.

Additionally, | am thrilled to report that preparations for this year's National Specialty in
Saskatoon are well underway. Our team is hard at work planning a memorable and
successful event that celebrates the beauty, talent, and camaraderie within our Clumber
community. | am personally invested in ensuring that this year's specialty exceeds
expectations and leaves a lasting impression on all who attend.

As we look ahead to the year ahead, let us continue to cherish the bonds we share with
our Clumbers and the friendships we've forged within our club. Together, we can make
this year one filled with unforgettable experiences, meaningful connections, and shared
accomplishments.

Thank you for your unwavering support and dedication to our club. | am truly honored to
serve as your president, and | look forward to the exciting journey that lies ahead.

Warmest regards,

Shannon




EDITORS MESSAGE

Hello Everyone,

| am proud to take over the CSCC Newsletter and hope that you enjoy our New Look!

| hope that you find the newsletter enjoyable with all the information about our club,
its

members and of course our special breed! | hope that if you have an article, or some

photos you would like to share in our newsletter, that you will send them my way.
Most

of you know me through my Boy Am/Can Ch RBBIS, BISS OHBIS, BPIS Clussexx Whisper
in The Wind Aka Dancer, and also a CKC judge for sporting and hounds.

Now that Covid is somewhat behind us and shows are on the rise, | hope to see and
hear more clumbers in the CKC events.

Thank you,
Denise

Please send any thoughts, suggestions, articles or photos to: bluesouthlabradors@gmail.com



CLUMBER SPANIEL CLUB OF CANADA Newsletter

EDITOR | Denise Branch | bluesouthlabradors@gmail.com

The Clumber Spaniel Club of Canada’s newsletter is published 2 times a year. April
and October, with the newsletter being sent out via email.

The Editor reserves the right to edit copy to meet the requirements of the
newsletter. Statements contained in the articles do not necessarily reflect the
opinion of the Club, but those of the writer.

The newsletter cannot be held responsible for ads accepted in good faith which may
prove otherwise. Only “Registered” dogs may be advertised in “Dogs for Sale”.
Payment for ads must accompany the ad, in Canadian or US funds, payable to the
Clumber Spaniel Club of Canada. Please do not send discounted cheques marked “At
Par” as they are not easily cleared through the bank.

Deadlines for submissions are:
April 30th - Spring & Summer Edition| September 30th- Fall & Winter Edition

Submissions received after the deadline dates will not appear until the next issue.

ADVERTISING RATES

Full Page 35.00
Half Page 25.00
Front Cover 50.00
Back Cover 40.00
Breeders Directory 5.00
Litter Box (Members) Free
Business Cards (4 issues) 15.00

Color Photos will be published once per year, with that being the Specialty issue only.

Front Cover Color 80.00
Back Cover Color $60.00
Full Page Color 50.00
% Page Color $40.00

A FRONT OR BACK COVER AD WILL INCLUDE A WRITE-UP INSIDE THE NEWSLETTER.

ALL ADS MUST BE COPY READY.

Please email all written articles, photos, and ads to the Editor.



DOG AND LITTER REGISTRATIONS

Please email EDITOR | Denise Branch | bluesouthlabradors@gmail.com to have your

litter or available dogs listed in the newsletter!

CLUMBER AWARDS AND STANDINGS 2023
CANADIAN POINT STANDINGS - Top 5

As of Dec 31, 2023 (Results from Canuck Dog)

1. GChEx Tricklecreek Gran Torino (M) 1838
2. GCh Newday Take The Opportunity (M) 304
3. GChEXx Clussexx Flying Ace (M) 252
4. Ch. Bulwinkle’s James Bond 007(M) 247
5. Vista White Stal Kristy (F) 85

CLUMBER AWARDS AND STANDINGS APRIL 2024

Brought to you by @ CANADIAN KENNEL CLUB*®

Last Updated: April 1, 2024 AT 01:04:24 Atlantic Time

BEST OF BREED POINTS CURRENT TO: March 4, 2024

Type of Point Standings Year Display Breed

Breeds - 024 - 50 w Spamsal (Clumber) b Updale

January | February | March | April

Rank  LastMonth Breed - Dog Name £2i 8

S RBIS GP1 GP2 GP3 GP4 Points




TITLES AWARDED

CONFORMATION TITLES

Canadian Championship
Am Ch. Clussexx Velvet Caviar

Owner: Bonnie Buell & Carolyn Kelley Breeder: Doug Johnson and Jamie Hubbard

Grand Champion Silver & Grand Champion Excellent

Hutch - MBIS MRBIS MBPIS GChEx Tricklecreek Grand Torino NS SDIN SDN DN
RATI RATO ATD CGN TL1 UL1 SD1

Owner: Cathy Maltby, Shannon Van Norman & Lori-Ann Fischer Breeder: Shannon Van Norman
& Lori-Ann Fischer

Snoopy - MBIS GChEx Clussexx Flying Ace SDN TDN

Owner: Erin & Elliott Leblanc Breeders: Douglas & Jaimie Hubbard

Altered Championship

Faith MBAIS CH(ALT) BVIS TDCH Can GCH, AmCH Tricklecreek This Kiss RA, CGN, S,
CA, SDIN, SDN, VB, Am CGC, ETD, RATI, RATM, CRZ8S, SD1, UL1,TL1

Owner: Cathy Maltby & S Van Norman Lori Ann Fischer Breeder: S Van Norman

MBAIS BAISS BPIS CAN CH ALT CH Whidbey's Dirty Deeds Done Dirt Cheap
Owner: L.Giguere, N.Beaule Breeder: H. Lapole, E. Mathis & K. Edinger

PERFORMANCE TITLES

In 2023 Faith attained her Scent Detection Started SDDA, and her Sprinters. Faith
is the first Clumber in Canada to attain both these titles. She is now know as;

Faith MBAIS CH(ALT) BVIS TDCH Can GCH, AmCH Tricklecreek This Kiss RA,
CGN, S, CA, SDIN, SDN, VB, Am CGC, ETD, RATI, RATM, CRZ8S, SD1, UL1,TL1

Owner: Cathy Maltby & S Van Norman Lori Ann Fischer Breeder: S Van Norman

Snoopy attained his Scent Detection Novice
Snoopy - MBIS GChEx Clussexx Flying Ace SDN TDN

Owner: Erin & Elliott Leblanc Breeders: Douglas & Jaimie Hubbard

Hutch attained Novice, Intermediate, Advanced Trick Dog, Novice Sprinter, Scent
Detection Instinct and Novice

Hutch - MBIS MRBIS MBPIS GChEx Tricklecreek Grand Torino NS SDIN SDN DN
RATI RATO ATD CGN TL1 UL1 SD1




MEMBERSHIP

As admirers and caretakers of the unique and cherished Clumber Spaniel breed, we recognize the
significance of our collective efforts in preserving and advancing their well-being. Your membership
plays a vital role in sustaining the Clumber Spaniel Club of Canada, enabling us to uphold various
essential initiatives and activities.

The Clumber Spaniel Club of Canada is dedicated to safeguarding the heritage and welfare of
Clumber Spaniels across our nation. Your membership contributions directly support our club's
endeavors, including:

Annual National Specialty: Our flagship event celebrates the beauty, temperament, and
talents of Clumber Spaniels, serving as a platform to showcase their excellence while
fostering a sense of community among enthusiasts.

Rescue Initiatives: We extend our reach to Clumber Spaniels in need, providing them with
the care, love, and second chances they deserve through our rescue efforts.

Research Contributions: Your support enables us to contribute towards ongoing
research endeavors aimed at better

The club thanks you, our members, for your support!

MEMBERSHIP FEES

Individual & Family Individual 35.00
(US) 30.00 USD

Note: foreign currency is accepted

Dues can be paid by check, PayPal or Etransfer
Membership dues are due by March 1st on each year

Please send payment to:

Catherine Maltby
53 Poplar Place | Edson, AB | T7E 1N5
T: 780278 7969 | E: cscctres@outlook.com

We would like to welcome our new members!

Alexander (Sandy) Baird & Sonya
Baird John Dzerdz

Jayne Horton

Theresa Coles



TREASURER’S REPORT

CLUMBER SPANIEL CLUB OF CANADA REVENUE & EXPENSE STATEMENT

TREASURER'S REPORT
Clumber Spaniel Club of Canada Revenue & Expense Statement

To DECEMBER 2023

BALANCE DECEMBER 31 2022

7963.12
Deposits made:
2023 Specialty revenue $2029.10
Membership $175.00
Total revenue $2204.10
Expenses:
Specialty 2023 $819.93
Club 2023/2024 $1248.25
insurance
Service Charge (bank) $33.00
Totalexpenses $2101.18
Bank Balance DECEMBER 31 $8066.04
2023 Bank breakdown
Rescue $1630.04
2023 specialty $1969.24
General $4466.80

Total $8066.04




TOTAL BANK $8066.04

TOTAL PAYPAL $0
TOTAL REVENUE $8066.04
Sincerely

Cathy Maltby

Treasurer

ATLANTIC DIRECTOR REPORT

As director for the Atlantic Region, | am thrilled to say Clumbers have been present and
visible in various events in the area!

The Halifax Kennel Club weekend of Shows saw up to 6 Clumbers entered over the
weekend!
I’'m happy to share the following:

Sandy/Sonya’s Clumbers did great — Their girl Seagirt’s Fitbit for Glenmire earned herself
some lovely points over the weekend including a BOB win. Their young puppy boy
Glenmire’s Ghillie Dhu also earned himself his first point at his very first dog show from
the puppy class!

Richard/Dermot’s Clumber boy Auggie also did well - Wymeswold Auguste Escoffier
earned himself some points to add to his points collection!

Kyrsten also attended with her lovely Clumbers — Bongo Ch Big Booms Incredible Bongo
picked up more Grand Champion points to add to his collection. And Kyrsten’s girl Ch.
Wymeswold Montpellier also picked herself up Grand Champion points to add to her
collection.

Erin’s boy Snoopy GCHEXx. Clussexx Flying Ace SDN TDN picked himself up a Group win
and a couple group placements as well!

This past weekend at the Cobequid Dog Club Shows, Richard and his boy Auggie earned
more points, and he is now just 1pt shy of his Championship. Congrats Richard and
Auggie! Sandy and Sonya’s girl Biddy also picked up points by taking the breed over the
boys a couple times! Their puppy boy Ghillie also had fun and added to his points



collection as well! Big Congrats to Sandy, Sonya, and Richard on your Clumbers
achievements this past weekend!

Erin attended the local Scent Detection Trials earlier in April where her boy Snoopy

earned himself a qualifying pass in Open Interior level, to add to the Open Containers he
already had. Now he just needs his Open Exterior pass to earn his Scent Dog Open title.

We are wishing everyone across the country a wonderful Spring/Summer to come
and sending our best wishes to everyone wherever you are competing at, and in
whatever sport you are partaking in!

Erin LeBlanc
Atlantic Director
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CLUMBER CHRONICLES PAWS & PRINTS

Here are some Links to Articles for the health of Clumbers. Great
reading material

https://towneranimalhealth.com/client-resources/breed-info/clumber-spaniel/

https://www.provet.co.uk/dogs/clumberspaniel.htm

https://www.pawprintgenetics.com/products/tests/details/87/?breed=57

https://www.petmd.com/dog/breeds/clumber-spaniel
https://www.facebook.com/reel/1829516987472209



https://www.petmd.com/dog/breeds/clumber-spaniel
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https://www.pawprintgenetics.com/products/tests/details/87/?breed=57
https://towneranimalhealth.com/client-resources/breed-info/clumber-spaniel/

National Specialty 2024

CSCC received approval from the CKC to host our 2024 National Specialty Show

and Junior Handling event on August 31st, 2024 at the Saskatoon Kennel and

Obedience Club show. The committee consists of Brenda Vanstone as Show
Chair, Cathy Maltby, and Shannon Van Norman.

Anyone interested in volunteering contact one of the Committee members. Also any
donations towards the Specialty can be sent to Cathy Maltby.

If you're interested in backing our national specialty this year, we'll
kick off trophy donation sales on June 1st. You'll have the chance to
contribute for each class featured at the specialty.

Keep an eye on our club's Facebook page and the specialty event
page for announcements!

We received a beautiful donation from Tammy Luethje (Tarl Chihuahuas) who runs the
online auction for the national Juniors show 2024 in Alberta. She graciously gave us
1500.00 towards our show, as she did for other small breed clubs. She wanted to help
smaller clubs. The donation will assist the club in having our show and include having
junior handles. So please pass on the information to any junior handler.

Raffle and Trophy donations will be forthcoming. We as a club purchased some raffle
tickets for a portrait to be used at the national for the best Junior. We won the portrait.



UPDATES AND TIB BITS

Dear Clumber Spaniel Club of Canada Members,

We hope this message finds you and your beloved Clumbers well. As a token of
our appreciation for your continued support and dedication to the club and our
beloved Clumber Spaniels, we are excited to announce an exclusive
opportunity for our members.

We will be holding a special draw for a custom painted portrait of your cherished

pet, provided by the very talented artist, Pet Portraits by Peggy. This unique prize

offers the chance to immortalize your furry friend in a stunning work of art that
you can treasure forever.

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063506980706

What's even more exciting is that as a valued member of our club, you are
automatically entered into the draw for this incredible prize! If you haven't
renewed your membership for the current year yet, don't worry—there's still
time. Simply ensure that your membership is renewed by May 4th, and you'll be
included in the draw. Draw is for CSCC members only, including the Executive and
Directors.

The lucky winner will be selected randomly on May 8th, so be sure to keep an
eye out for the announcement. It could be you!

Thank you once again for your unwavering support and passion for Clumber
Spaniels. Your dedication is what makes our club so special, and we're thrilled to
have you as part of our community.

Best of luck in the draw, and may the spirit of the Clumber Spaniel bring joy and
companionship to your lives each and every day.

Any questions, please email Cathy Maltby Treasurer/membership

cjmaltby@telus.net


https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063506980706

CLUMBER RESCUE

As of now, there are no incidents to report.

However, we want to take this opportunity to highlight our dedicated Rescue
Coordinators:

Anne Smith, based in Tupperville, Ontario, serves as our Rescue Coordinator and
Ontario Director. If you are aware of a Clumber Spaniel in need, please reach out
to Anne at anbar@bell.net.

In Western Canada, Shannon Van Norman leads rescue efforts. You can contact
Shannon at shannonvannorman67@gmail.com if you have any concerns or know
of a Clumber Spaniel requiring assistance.

CSCC WEBSITE

We're excited to remind all our members of the invaluable resource at our
disposal: the Clumber Spaniel Club of Canada website. This digital hub offers a
wealth of information, resources, and updates about our beloved breed and club
activities.

Whether you're seeking breed standards, event schedules, or just want to connect
with fellow Clumber enthusiasts, our website is the place to be. Shannon's
dedication ensures that the website remains up-to-date and user-friendly, serving
as a central hub for all things Clumber-related.

Visit www.clumberspanielclubofcanada.com today to explore the latest news,
learn about upcoming events, and connect with our vibrant community. Thank
you, Shannon, for your ongoing commitment to keeping us informed and
connected.


https://www.clumberspanielclubofcanada.com/
https://www.clumberspanielclubofcanada.com/

This Issue’s Feature- Interview with our National Junior
handler winner and Clumber breeder(NewDayClumbers).

Laurence Giguere.

This interview was done with the Canadian Dog Judges
Association.

CDJA Interview

| am 18 years old and live in Quebec. | breed Clumber Spaniels with my parents. | am
currently in my last year of college and will enter law school next year. | have been
showing dogs since | was 7 and want to pursue this passion of mine when | am older
even if | do not want to become a professional handler.

When did you first become involved in Jr. Handling?

| first became involved in junior handling when | saw a competition at the Club Canin
Chomedey in 2012. | immediately told my mother that | wanted to try and the next day |
was participating. | immediately fell in love with the sport and never stopped competing
in junior handling until the day | aged out.

Was this your first trip to Crufts?
It was my first trip to the prestigious Crufts!
What were your first impressions upon arriving at Crufts?

My first impression upon arriving at Crufts was that this show is humongous! | have
never been to a show where there are the same amount of spectators and exhibitors. It
was very special to see how for many English residents this show is for them an event
that they attend each year! | would love that our sport would be as popular here!

Please describe the judging procedure?

The judging procedure of the junior handling competition is similar to the one we have
in Canada with some small differences. For example when we enter the ring we go
across the ring one at a time and because the ring is way bigger than the one we have
here there are person’s telling us where to go. Each competitor presents their dog to the
judge and completes a triangle. Then if we still had time the judge could make us do
another pattern which for us was to do an up and down. In Canada, we need to keep our
leach in our hands or neck the entire time it can not go on the floor but there it is not a
requirement which was pretty shocking for me. It was a well-prepared competition as
the day before we competed, we did a rehearsal to present us ring procedures.

What advice would you give a future Canadian Jr. handler who travels to Crufts?

The advice that | would give to a future Canadian junior handler participating at Crufts is
to keep your calm and to act like it was a regular competition. Many people came to see

me and asked if | was stressed, and | answered no and that for me it was just another
experience that | wanted to enjoy every minute instead of stressing the entire time and



it shows while you are in the ring. At this point you are already a winner so enjoy this
additional experience!

Laurence wanted to show a Clumber at Crufts however Clumbers were being shown
at the same time as the junior competition.




This Issue’s Feature Rescue Clumber
Spaniel

The Story of  EUGENE’S JOURNEY

, I’'m Eugene's mom, Anne Smith. This is a story of the journey of Shogun’s comic relief
from his birth at Shogun’s Kennel in Dousman, Wisconsin to my door in Tupperville,
Ontario

E Eugene was whelped April 10, 2015, by Helen and Otto Marshall and sold as a pet to
Mary Ann Karney.

A A lovely Irish lady in Pennsylvania. He joined two other Clumbers from Shogun
Kennel. Unfortunately, Mary Ann died in December 2021 after a long battle with
cancer. Family friends were able to adopt the two other boys but could not take
Eugene.

Eugene was adopted by a lady in Maryland who meant well but had no experience with
a rowdy sporting dog. She sent him to three trainers who turned out to be progressively
abusive. When Mary Ann’s friends discovered the situation, they came back and
rescued him. They called Helen the breeder and she called me. | had just lost my young
Clumber to a devastating disease and Helen said,

“he needs you as much as you need him”. Eugene came home to me by Clumber
Friends and Will Alexander. Eugene has become my funny face and a never-ending
source of pleasure for me.

Sincerely,
Anne Smith



e A 8
S B

Don was a long-time member of the CSCC and long-time director for the Atlantic zone.
He will be missed by many in the dog community. | personally, have Don and his clumber
Curtiss to thank for our love of this amazing breed. | had been involved with purebred
dogs since | was born. My parents had Dobermans and | had been attending dog shows
since | was 6 months old back in 1981. My now husband Elliott, however, did not attend
a dog show until we started dating. One of the dog shows | took Elliott with me to he
quickly noticed a Clumber on a grooming table and off he went!!! Well, that Clumber
was Curtiss and that kind man was Don Wells. Don was so very kind to Elliott and
allowed him to meet Curtiss and get to know the breed. | will never forget the big smile
on Elliotts face as he came back over to my mother and | standing there and he says,
“We are getting a Clumber some day!”. And the rest as they say is History. | will always
be forever grateful to Don for taking the time that day with Elliott and allowing him to
meet Curtiss.



Outside of dogs, Don had quite the achievements as well. He was a nuclear physicist in
his professional life. His roles included Vice President of University of Manitoba,
President and Vice-Chancellor of the University of Mount Allison, and President and
Vice-Chancellor of University of Regina. In his retirement, and one of his proudest
accomplishments was the creation of The Valley Hospice in Nova Scotia. You can read
more about Don as well at the Link below:

https://www.whitefamilyfuneralhome.com/obituaries/171331

Here are a few words from Don’s wife Audrey:

Don’s interest in Clumber Spaniels started with his daughter who lives in Scottsdale,
Arizona. ShebredClumbersasahobby.

ChapterOne: ThefirstClumberDonhadwasPierre.Donwasintheprocessoftraining

Pierre to go to Nationals in Montreal where he would meet up with his daughter.
Unfortunately, Pierre died suddenly, a ruptured Thymus Gland it was believed to be.
Needless to say both Don and his daughter were very upset. A funny story about Pierre
as | recall Don telling - he ate an entire pound of butter(Don was a baker). that was
sitting on the counter.....you can only guess what happened.

Chapter Two: The second Clumber was Curtiss aka Ch. Cactus Kill Devil Hills. Don’s

daughter was his breeder. Curtiss and Don went to many dog shows over the years and
Curtiss won several awards. His last showing was in the veterans class in Halifax where
the 2015 CSCC National was held. Both Curtiss and Don were seen as being happy
together taking one more spin around the conformation ring! At this show, Curtiss and
Don were able to meet up with a lady who used to show Curtiss as a Junior. It was
touching to see this. Curtiss passed away at the age of 12 of natural causes.




REMEMBERING DONALD WELLS CONT

Chapter Three: The third Clumber is Peyton. She is 8 years old. Again, this dog was sent
to Don from his daughter in Arizona. Peyton was bred in Australia and was brought to
the US to be bred but had some health issues which were not in line with breeding so
instead she became a treasured pet. She weighs 50 pounds and Don said she is the
calmest of all of his Clumbers. Peyton had the opportunity to spend time with Don
during his final 2 weeks at Valley Hospice and it was such a comforting sight. While
visiting Don, she brought a twinkle to other patients and family members eyes.

Don you will always be remembered by your Clumber Spaniel family for
your contributions to the breed and our club.

Erin LeBlanc
CSCC Atlantic Director




TRIBUTE TO: BACARDI

Bacardi holds a special place in our hearts as a beloved member of our family
here at Tricklecreek. Born on June 13th, 2010, he brought joy and companionship
into our lives from the very beginning. Despite a few changes in homes early on,
Bacardi's unwavering loyalty and affection always brought him back to us.

He was more than just a dog; he was a faithful friend who accompanied us on
countless adventures and brought smiles to our faces with his playful antics.
Bacardi's presence lit up the show ring, where he excelled and garnered
numerous accolades, showcasing his remarkable spirit and grace.

In his role as a father, Bacardi shared his gentle nature and loving spirit with his
offspring, leaving a lasting legacy of beauty and charm. His passing leaves a void
in our lives, but we take comfort in knowing that he lived a full and vibrant life,
touching the hearts of all who knew him.

As we bid farewell to Bacardi, we cherish the memories we shared and the love
that will live on in our hearts forever. Rest in peace, dear friend. You will be deeply
missed




MESSAGE FROM OUR NEWEST MEMBER-WELCOME

Sandy & Sonya Baird,

Nova Scotia CSCC Members

We are new members of the CSCC. Just a quick introduction....

Sonya and | have been in purebred dogs together since we've been married 42 years

ago, breeding Newfoundland dogs under the Glenmire prefix. We met showing and
decided to join forces.

Originally, | grew up with my father breeding Newfs in Newfoundland, so | have always
been involved in some way (probably fed milk replacer at birth, lol).

We took over the "Glenmire" kennel name from my father. Our last Newf, who died 2
years ago, was from Kyrsten Adams of Seagirt Kennels. Kyrsten had her first litter of
Clumbers and asked if we would like one. Seagirts Fitbit for Glenmire "Biddy" came to us
four years ago. We were delayed showing due to Covid, so last year we made the trek to
the US (Massachusetts) and bred her to Bulwinkles James Bond 007, owned by Sarah
Bulwinkle.

We had our first litter last May - 8 healthy puppies - finding homes for them far and

wide, except for a male that we kept, "Glenmire's Ghillie Dhu". We are so enjoying our
Clumbers. We were surprised at how many Clumber owners had also been involved with
Newfs.

This year, with motherhood over for Biddy and excited to get Ghillie out to the shows,

we entered the first show of the year in Atlantic Canada, in Lantz, NS (Halifax Kennel
Club). We had a nice entry with a total of six Clumbers. Kyrsten Adams and her mother,
Linda, travelled from Newfoundland with 2 of her Clumbers, Liza and Bongo. Richard
Lafond and Dermot Moore had their boy "Auggie" and Erin Leblanc had her handsome
boy "Snoopy". We all had a fun weekend and shared the wins among us all. Now we are
planning our next show outings. Hopefully we will continue to all have fun.

Also, heads up to all members -- we are hoping to have a good entry in September at the

Pictou County Kennel Club shows and expecting some of our friends coming from the US
and whoever else we can encourage.

Clumber Spaniel Fan

Sandy Baird



ﬁuaaif?ﬁ CSCA HEALTH FOUNDATION

FOUNDATION

@ CSHF is an independent, 501(c)(3) charitable organization, formed with a mission to
promote charitable, educational and research efforts related to the Clumber Spaniel.

o During its first decade or service, 2007-2017, CSHF awarded over $105,000 in grants.

@ Grants are generally awarded in support of research that relates to an issue facing Clumber
Spaniels. Some areas of research have included Hemangiosarcoma and other cancers, IVDD,
and IMHA.

® Although CSHF’s approach targets Clumber Spaniels, other breeds, and even mixed-breed
dogs, may also benefit!

@ CSHF also focuses on outreach, hosting educational events at most every National Specialty
and, together with CSCA, jointly underwrote the International Symposium last year.

@ CSHF manages the CSCA DNA Bank.

CSHF encourages owners to obtain necropsies and, through the Piper Fund, provides
rebates

to owners who share results with the Foundation.

Your donation can make a difference! We thank you for helping us support health
research, educational and data collecting programs that will improve the lives of Clumber
Spaniels.

To donate, please complete the form below and send with your check to: Shelly Miller,
CSHF Treasurer, 6032 Bowater Crossing, Hillsborough, NC 27278

Clumber Spaniel Health foundation, Inc. is a tax-exempt public charity under Section 501(c)(3) of
the International Revenue Code. All donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law.

Amount of donation

Please find enclosed my check in the amount of $

Donor information

Name:

Address:

City: State:
Zip/Postal Country:
Code: Email:
Telephone:

Visit us at: clumberhealth.org or connect with us on Facebook at:
facebook.com/ClumberSpanielHealthFoundation



http://clumberhealth.org/
https://www.facebook.com/ClumberSpanielHealthFoundation/

SHARE YOUR CLUMBER STORIES AND PHOTOS
FOR OUR NEXT NEWSLETTER

As we prepare for the next edition of our club newsletter, we invite you to
contribute your stories, accomplishments, and photos featuring your special
Clumbers! Please send as early as possible before the deadline.

Whether it's a heartwarming tale of a bonding moment with your furry friend, an
exciting achievement in competitions or activities, or simply some adorable
snapshots capturing the essence of your Clumbers' personalities, we'd love to
include them in our upcoming newsletter.

Please send your submissions to Denise at bluesouthlabradors@gmail.com.

Your

contributions will add richness and variety to our newsletter, showcasing the
diverse experiences and joys shared by our members within the Clumber Spaniel
community.

If we inadvertently missed any information or titles in this issue, please send
them in, and we'll ensure they are included in the next edition of the newsletter.

Next Deadline for Newsletter Submissions is September 30th

Thank you and | hope you enjoyed this edition
of our Clumber Crier




